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Newsletter Contacts 
 

We welcome you to your community Newsletter! 
Information, articles, and letters printed in the 
Criterion that are provided by members of the 
community do not necessarily represent the 
thoughts or views of the Council. The Criterion is 
available from the first Thursday of every month and 
copies are available from. 

 Streaky Bay Australia Post Office 

 Streaky Bay Newsagency 

 Streaky Bay Visitor Centre 

 Haslam 

 Wirrulla General Store 

 Poochera Hotel 

 Port Kenny General Store 

Or it can be viewed and downloaded from the Council 
website at www.streakybay.sa.gov.au.  

If you would like to advertise your business, please 
contact the friendly staff at the Visitor Centre. 

E: criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au  
T: (08) 8626 7033 

Deadline for submitting articles for the August 
edition is 5pm, Friday 4th August 2023. 

WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK! Your community 
criterion is forever growing, and we would like to hear 
your thoughts on what we can do to improve – please 
email criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au or call into the 
Visitor Centre and speak with the staff. 

 

Council Elected Members 
 

Barber Travis – Mayor (Flinders Ward) 
P: 0409 945 927 
E: Cr.Barber@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au  

Gunn, Graham – (Eyre Ward) 
P: 0427 255 188 
E: Cr.Gunn@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au  

Wheaton, Phillip – (Eyre Ward) 
P: 0428 261 301 
E: Cr.Wheaton@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au  

Trezona, Neville – (Eyre Ward) 
P: 0488 028 347 
E: Cr.Trezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au  

Limbert, Greg – (Eyre Ward) 
P: 0428 816 837 
E: Cr.Limbert@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au  

LaChina, Guy – (Eyre Ward) 
P: 0413 908 468 
E: Cr.GLachina@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au  

Pudney, Cliff – (Flinders Ward) 
P: 0412 172 232 
E: Cr.Pudney@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au  

Trezona, Sally – (Flinders Ward) 
P: 0459 499 454 
E: Cr.STrezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au  
 

ROYAL ASSOCIATION OF JUSTICES OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC. - WEST COAST GROUP 

Streaky Bay District Council of Streaky Bay 

Peter McNicol JP 14129 
8626 1328 
0427 261 328 

Streaky Bay Sandra Brice JP 33698 
0427 267 016 
By appointment only 

Streaky Bay 

Trevor Berry JP 20951 0429 164 883 Streaky Bay  

Jim Lange JP 30786 0428 261 776 Streaky Bay Port Kenny 

John Rumbelow JP 15772 0400 222 929 Streaky Bay Ian Gunn JP 8625 5052 Mt Cooper 

Sue Rumbelow JP 30632 0427 468 000 Streaky Bay Cr Graham Gunn JP 8625 5056 Port Kenny 

John Wharff JP 0428 846 046 Streaky Bay  

Susan Ramsey JP 0417 855 931 Streaky Bay Sceale Bay / Calca 

 John Cash JP 8626 5025 Calca 

Poochera / Chanada  

Dot Brace JP 31699 8626 3072 Poochera Wirrulla 

Eileen Lynch JP 31573 0427 263 060 Poochera Denise Watson JP 20492 8626 8046 Wirrulla 

W (Bill) Carey JP 10990 8626 3109 Chanada Mark Slaftery JP 32678 
8626 8065 
0427 715 848 

Wirrulla 

 

Group Chairman: Mr John Rumbelow 0400 222 929                                Group Secretary: Mrs Susan J Rumbelow 0427 468 000 
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Council News 
 
ANNUAL BUSINESS PLAN & BUDGET 
 
Council endorsed its Annual Business Plan and 
Budget for 2023/2024 at the June 2023 Ordinary 
meeting of Council.  
 
The endorsement of the Annual Business Plan 
includes the adoption of; 

 Rating Policy 
 Rate Rebate Policy 
 Valuations 
 Residential Rate Cap 
 Rate Declaration 
 Fees and Charges  

A copy of the document is available on Council’s 
website or by request from the Main Office.  
 
INFRASTRUCTURE 
 
Foreshore Lawn Scarifying 
In April Council took to undertake a heavy scarifying 
of the lawns along the Foreshore and RSL. Whilst 
the lawns looked a little worse for wear for the first 
week or so, it is great to see them a couple of 
months down the track looking healthy, green and 
vibrant. 
 

Lions Park Project Development  
The Lions Park project developed has commenced 
the demolition stage. This will continue over the 
coming weeks and will be followed by site set out 
and level establishment before new work 
installation commences. We ask the public from 
now on to please refrain from entering the site.  
 

Native Bushfood Garden Funding  
Council Officers applied for funding to support the 
development of a Native Bushfood Garden in the 
Pioneers (Lions Park).  
 
The project will include a co-design process with 
local indigenous persons, facilitated between EP 
Landscape Board staff and Council Officers. The 
detail of plant selection, planting, signage and 
signage details will be undertaken through the co-
design process. 
 
Bushfoods tell the story of Indigenous Australian’s 
connection to country and raise awareness of the 
history and cultural use of the plants to non-
indigenous people. Australian Indigenous people 
have lived sustainably for over 60,000 years using 
Native Foods for a variety of purposes including 
consumption and have had a symbiotic relationship 
with the land and lived off the native flora and fauna 
for many generations. 
 
Bush tucker is any food that is native to Australia. 
The plants are naturally adapted to the climate and 
soil of the environment, meaning they need less 

water and less effort to maintain when grown in 
similar conditions. The incorporation of this into the 
recreation facility will educate and encourage 
people to incorporate similar elements into their 
home gardens and better understand the multiple 
uses of native foods.  

 

Alternate Dump Point Locations  
A report was presented to the April 2023 Ordinary 
meeting of Council providing for opportunity to 
select for further investigation locations for a 
second dump point within the township of Streaky 
Bay, 8 separate locations were put forward for 
consideration (see full report for details). Council 
endorsed the existing RV Park for the installation of 
the second dump point, this will assist in alleviating 
current pressures of the Pioneers Park location.  
 

Depot Office Transportable 
Council committed to and have had installed 
additional demountable office buildings at the 
Streaky Bay Depot. The additional office space will 
enable the Infrastructure Management Team of 
Council to relocate from the Main Office to the 
Depot, this will enable better efficiencies and 
management of the department.  
 

Council Office Lift Installation  
The Lift installation to the Main Council Office has 
been completed. This will enable the Council 
Chambers to be moved back to its original location 
within the Main Council Office Building. The lift is a 
legislative requirement within the Local 
Government Act as Council Meetings must be able 
to be accessible by all persons. The lift itself is 
located within the Council Chamber room, with 
entry from the front foyer of Council. Supporting 
works such as painting, and carpeting and minor 
construction works are continuing.  
 
REGULATORY AND DEVELOPMENT 
 
Dog and Cat Management Plan 
In April Council endorsed a new Animal 
Management Plan for 2023-2028, this plan 
included new on leash areas, the Plan 
Development and endorsement is a requirement 
of the Dog and Cat Management Act, a copy of 
the plan is available on Council’s website 
www.streakybay.sa.gov.au.  
 
Animal Management  
Since 1 July 2022, Council staff have responded to 
28 complaints or reports, relating to dogs 
wandering at large, harassment on Animals, cat, 
and rooster complaints. 
 
Staff have started to monitor on leash and off leash 
areas and will be advocating to the dog owners 
their responsibility of owning a dog, by undertaking 
the following: 

 A dog bag dispenser to be installed at Back 
Beach 
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Council News Cont. 
 

 
 Signage to be displayed, at some key areas 

– Back Beach, Surfers 
 Visitation to the area 
 Owner responsibility pamphlets to be left 

on windscreens of users at these area 
 

Food Handling Safety and Inspections 
Council recently engaged a consultant (due to no 
Environmental Health Officer on staff) to undertake 
routine required inspections of businesses and 
facilities that undertake food handling activities. 
This included a community/business workshop held 
at the Community Complex to assist community 
groups and businesses understand their 
responsibilities under the Food Safety Act.  
 

TOURISM AND ECONOMIC 
DEVELOPMENT 
 

Eyre’s Waterhole Overnight Camping 
Council Officer’s understand that there have been 
complaints received regarding both the number of 
and environmental degradation (in particular human 
health issues) that is occurring at the Eyre’s 
Waterhole overnight camping location on Flinders 
Highway, 5km East of the Township.  
 
The overnight rest stop does not have public 
amenities or waste bins located at the site. 
Inspections by Council Officers have noted 
between 15-20 mostly (non-self-contained) vehicles 
camping at the location some nights. In addition to 
this a site visit was undertaken last week that 
revealed both unsightly and un-hygienic human 
waste in unacceptable amounts around the 
permitter of the park, along the walkway to and at 
the historical water hole site.  
 
In a follow-up to the inspection photographic 
evidence along with a request for proposed action 
has been forwarded to Crown Land and the 
Department of Infrastructure and Transport. Whilst 
Council is responsible for the land directly behind 
the site, and the Aboriginal Lands Trust for the well 
site, it is the behaviour of and the utilisation of the 
rest stop that is causing the litter and human health 
concerns for both the other parties.  
 

RAA Electric Vehicle Charge Network  
Construction by the RAA’s contractor Chargefox 
has commenced in January 2023 with outer 
Adelaide, the Hills and South East first as part of the 
roll out. Council’s across the EP have now signed 
agreements with a view to installation by mid 2024, 
Streaky Bay will be locating a fast charge station as 
part of this project at the Kiosk Carpark along Wells 
Street, due to this location meeting the 
requirements of location specifics.   

Eyre Peninsula Monopoly Board  
The design and content of the board game has 
been finalised and the board game is currently 
being printed. The board game will be sold via the 
visitor information centre and once all the units 
have been sold the project will have covered its 
design costs and made a slight profit. If a reprint of 
the game is undertaken, this is where Council will 
see a greater return on its investment. However, the 
main benefits of the project are encouraging 
collaboration between the EP Councils and the 
promotion of our region.  
 

RDA EP / SATC Regional Branding Review – 

Seafood Frontier  
The Eyre Peninsula has released a new brand for 
the region’s tourism marketing. It was launched in 
March 2023 and will be used for tourism related 
marketing in place of the “Seafood Frontier” brand.  
 
A copy of the YouTube Clip is here 
https://youtu.be/zlPvb0oUbjY  
 

 

Township Entrance Statements – Streaky Bay – 
Final Concepts and Development Approval 
Following the public consultation period and 
general concept endorsement by Council, the 
engineering drawings and development applcation 
process has commenced.  
 
Adelaide Guitar Festival  
The Adelaide Guitar Festival once again was 
hosted in Streaky Bay on Sunday, July 2, at the 
Streaky Bay Hotel and the Streaky Bay Hall, both 
locations were well attended and feedback from 
those that attended was that it was a fantastic 
day/night. Guests were able to listen to the amazing 
Stephanie Strings in the Hall and move across for 
dinner and to be entertained by “the Burger Joint” 
duo at the Streaky Bay Hotel.  
 
EP Desalination Plant Project  
Council received a deputation from SA Water 
regarding the potential installation of desalination 
plant at Port Lincoln, this was followed by a 
community information session for the community. 
More information is available on their website.   
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Ceduna to Streaky Bay Bus Service 

Council endorsed at the May meeting of 
Council for a motion to be put forward by the 
EPLGA to undertake a feasibility study that 
explores the reinstatement of a bus service 
between Ceduna and Port Lincoln, that will 
include Streaky Bay en-route.  
 

Bendigo Bank Meeting 

Council Officers met with a representative from 
the Bendigo Bank in Port Lincoln to discuss 
opportunities for a branch to be established in 
Streaky Bay. A number of options were 
discussed with further market research to be 
undertaken, Council Officers will continue to 
liaise with representatives on the matter. 
 

NBN Co. Meeting 
Council Officers met with NBN Co state 
representative in late April 2023, which was 
productive and provided Council Officers with an 
insight into NBN Co’s current status and future 
plans. Key items from this meeting included; The 
Streaky Bay District has the ability to host 482 
satellite connections (at 20% capacity) and 764 
fixed wireless connections (at 42% capacity). NBN 
Co have committed $750 million to upgrade its 
infrastructure across the nation, this will include 
Streaky Bay. These upgrades include increasing 
speeds from approximately 50 Mbps to 225 Mbps 
and increasing tower reach from 15km to 28km. 
This increase in tower reach will take some users 
off satellite connections, which will have benefits for 
the existing satellite users. It is not anticipated that 
Streaky Bay will receive this upgrade for at least 12 
months and Council Officers will keep 
communications going with NBN Co state 
representative as there will be some disruptions to 
service delivery during the upgrades.  
 
NBN Co. also have available a Community 
Ambassador Program where officers conduct 
community information sessions on; in home 
optimisation, cyber security, satellite truck supply 
(for emergency services satellite hubs), in addition 
to these representatives are interested in providing 
a deputation to Council and Council Officers will 
seek to co-ordinate the provision of the 
Ambassador program and deputation in the coming 
months. 
 

Mobile Food Van Vendor Policy Review 
Council Officers are currently undertaking a review 
of the Mobile Food Van Vendor Policy in 
accordance with the Policy Review Schedule, a 
draft of that Policy was presented to the Community 
Strengthening Planning Committee in June, with a 
further review with additional information to be 
presented back in August.  
 

Advertising and Movable Sign Policy Reviews 
Council Officers reviewed both the fixed 
advertising and movable signs policy in line with the 
review schedule, there were no recommendations 
for amendments to this policy.  
 
SA Power Networks – Customer Consultative 
Panel – Expert Witness Participation  
The General Manager of the Prosperity Unit (GMP) 
has been invited to attend the presentation on the 
final report in July 2023. 

On the 24 May 2023 Council Officers and Elected 
Members were provided with the opportunity to 
meet with the new CEO of SA Power Networks in 
Streaky Bay, this provided the opportunity for all 
those participating to discuss and raise issues and 
opportunities within the region. It was positive to 
hear the CEO speak about opportunities for 
increased community partnerships for localised 
solutions and a desire to see legislative change that 
further facilitated these opportunities.  

Township/District Management Review   
The CEO and GMP attended stakeholder meetings 
in Adelaide to discuss the masterplan sessions, 
these stakeholders included SA Power Networks, 
SA Water, Department for Infrastructure and 
Transport, SA Tourism Commission, Planning and 
Land Use Services, Wellbeing SA, Future Urban, SA 
Planning and the CEO of the Office for Regional 
Housing. This was a good opportunity for key 
service providers to discuss potential issues, 
provide details on assets or items that may need to 
be included in the proposed planning. 
 
Council received positive feedback from all 
attendants and thanked Council for the opportunity 
to have early insight into where the Council will be 
seeking to head in regard to the process.  
 
Council Officers due to the Haslam session being 
washed out attended Haslam on the 3 May 2023, 
this session was very well attended, and Council 
Officers received some really good feedback. 
 
The GMP will be meeting with the consultants to 
discuss the next phases of the project, this will 
include presentation of a report on the last round of 
consultation, Elected Member workshops, Final 
Round of Community Consultations and seeking to 
have the documents endorsed by November 2023. 
 

Streaky Bay Connectivity Project 
The GMP and CEO have been working with Field 
Solutions and KPMG who are applying to the 
Federal Regional Connectivity Program (RCP 3) for 
additional infrastructure that will improve 
connectivity within the District Council of Streaky 
Bay. Representatives from Field Solution will be 
providing a detailed deputation to Elected 
Members at this meeting. 
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COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
 

Request to Develop Housing for GPs in the Eyre 
Peninsula 
Regional Development Australia Eyre Peninsula, 
Norther Eyre Peninsula Health Alliance and EPLGA 
attended a Health Roundtable attended by 
representatives of these organisations, along with 
Joanne Quigley (Cummins Health Forum Chair), 
Julie Marron (EFNLHN rep for Minister for Health), 
Peta Rutherford (Rural Doctors Australia), Pat 
Giddings (RVTS Representative), Matt Williams 
(head of Workforce Division of the Australian 
Government Department of Health), SA Senator 
Karen Grogan (rep for Australian Govt Health 
Minister Mr Mark Butler).  
 
Key outcomes of the Roundtable were; 
 Recognition of the research underpinning the 

proposal as being solid with some agreed 
updates to align with potential funding 
sources. 

 Exploring State Government collaboration 
through the recently announced Office of 
Regional Housing and local regional councils. 

 Continued promotion and attraction 
strategies. 

 Continued collaboration by all three spheres 
of government. 

  
A copy of the full media release from RDAEP is 
available here: https://www.rdaep.org.au/health-

roundtable/ 

 

Local Drug and Alcohol Community Action Plan 
The Community Development Team submitted and 
was successful in gaining funding under the CAP 
plan to host the following activities over the next 12 
months: 

 Encounter Youth Community and School 
Sessions 

 3 Movie Nights (1 for Streaky Bay , 1 for 
Poochera & 1 for Wirrulla)  

 Outdoor Games Day 
 Gymnastics/Circus Workshops 
 Martial Arts Workshops 
 Silent Disco 
 Art Workshops 
 Skating Clinic and Competition  

Times and dates of these events will be advertised 
accordingly.  
 

Australian Early Childhood Development Census 
Meeting 
Following on from the Wellbeing SA Round Table 
meeting in Adelaide those that attended were 
provided with a link and opportunity to meet with 
representatives from AEDC. The data provided by 

AEDC indicated that aligned with our decline in 
early childhood services we are seeing an increase 
in risk of early childhood development declining in 
our communities. Council Officers met with 
representatives to discuss our current issues and 
briefly touched on the data, later in the year we will 
be co-ordinating a collaborative visit with AEDC, 
Wellbeing SA and LGA Wellbeing and Public Health 
representatives to begin to discuss ways in which 
can identify strategies to ensure our young 
people’s developmental requirements are being 
met.  
 

Health, Business and Community Hub 
Feasability Study 
Council considered a report at the July ordinary 
meeting of Council proposing a future proposal for 
a community hub to be located within Streaky Bay. 
The Community Hub would consider a 20 year 
future, and predicted population growth, and 
provide a facility to house allied health 
professionals (currently there is limited capacity), 
medical centre (current facility outdated and limited 
GP numbers), business and study hub (uni hubs are 
available throughout the rest of the state). Council 
endorsed additional funding to undertake Stage 2 
of the Study to develop a business case, the 
business case does not commit council to spending 
on construction, but enables Council to consider 
construction costs, income streams, and investment 
opportunities.  

 

Fringe Festival Opportunities  
The Community Development Supervisor (CDS) 
had a meeting with Fringe Artist & Venue Team 
Coordinators Lee and Aaron and discussed the 
2023 process for travelling fringe artists. Lee will be 
undertaking a regional visit to meet with hosts and 
check out venues/landscapes etc to assist in 
planning for next year. There is a mix of travelling 
artists from 
gymnasts/magicians/musicals/comedians and 
musicians. The CD team will put an EOI in the July 
Criterion for and community groups interested in 
being involved in the 2023 Fringe Event to attend 
the Regional Visit scheduled for Wednesday 26 
July 2023. The CDS will continue to work with 
coordinators to attempt to secure shows for our 
District.  
 

SUSTAINABILITY 
 
Robinson Basin Lens  
Council at the April 2023 meeting received a 
deputation from the Streaky Bay Golf Club/Streaky 
Bay District Community Complex regarding water 
security and future use of the Robins Lens Basin. 
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Council have engaged a consultant to provide a 
report on the ability for Council in the future to utilise 
water from the basin in the future if required, and 
explore if it is possible to recharge the basin using 
stormwater catchment.  
 
CEO UPDATE 
 
From the CEO’s desk: Strategic planning 
 
At the moment, Council is working on and 
consulting with the community to develop a number 
strategic plans. These plans include the Waste 
Management Strategy, Stormwater Management 
Strategy, Asset Management Plan and Township 
Master Plans. So, with this you may ask the 
question, why does Council need to use strategic 
plans to guide its activities? This column aims to 
shed light on the importance of strategic planning 
and how it can guide a council's long-term activities 
for the benefit of the community. 
 
1. Setting a Clear Direction: 
Strategic plans serve as a roadmap for councils, 
providing a clear vision and direction for the future. 
By defining goals, objectives, and desired 
outcomes, councils can establish a shared 
understanding of the community's aspirations. This 
allows them to align resources, policies, and 
initiatives towards achieving these goals, ensuring 
that all activities work in harmony towards a 
common purpose. 
 
2. Effective Resource Allocation: 
Councils are entrusted with managing limited 
resources efficiently. Strategic plans help prioritize 
and allocate resources effectively by identifying 
key priorities and strategic initiatives. By 
understanding the community's needs and long-
term goals, councils can make informed decisions 
about resource allocation, ensuring that 
investments are directed towards areas that will 
yield the greatest impact. 
 
3. Community Engagement and 
Collaboration: 
Strategic planning is not an isolated activity; it is an 
opportunity to engage the community and foster 
collaboration. Involving residents, businesses, and 
community organizations in the planning process 
ensures that diverse perspectives and insights are 
considered. This inclusive approach builds trust, 
encourages ownership, and strengthens the sense 
of community. It also enables councils to tap into 
the collective wisdom and creativity of the 

community, leading to innovative solutions and 
stronger community buy-in. 
 
4. Adapting to Change: 
The world is in a constant state of flux, and 
communities must be agile to adapt to new 
challenges and opportunities. A well-crafted 
strategic plan enables councils to anticipate and 
respond to change effectively. By incorporating 
flexible strategies and periodic reviews, councils 
can ensure that their activities remain relevant and 
responsive to emerging trends, evolving 
community needs, and shifting priorities. 
 
5. Measuring Progress and Accountability: 
Strategic plans provide a framework for measuring 
progress and holding councils accountable to their 
commitments. By setting clear targets and 
performance indicators, councils can track their 
achievements, identify areas for improvement, and 
adjust their course as needed. Regular reporting on 
key performance metrics fosters transparency and 
allows the community to assess the council's 
effectiveness in delivering on its strategic 
objectives. 
 
In the pursuit of sustainable and prosperous 
communities, strategic planning is an indispensable 
tool for councils. By utilizing strategic plans, 
councils can navigate the complexities of 
governance, set a clear direction, allocate 
resources effectively, engage the community, 
adapt to change, and measure progress. 
Embracing this proactive and forward-thinking 
approach ensures that councils are equipped to 
make informed decisions that benefit the 
community in the long run.  
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WASTE MATTERS

STRATEGIC DIRECTION
 
Developing a waste management strategy for the
Council's activities at the local and regional level is crucial
to ensure efficient resource utilization, address growing
waste challenges, and promote long-term environmental
sustainability. Regarding this Council is currently
developing its waste management strategy and is
working with all of the Council’s across the Eyre Peninsula
to develop an Eyre Peninsula regional waste strategy. The
following is an update on the development of these two
strategies:  

Waste Management Strategy
Council Officers and waste consultants undertook site
visits during the week of 29-2 June 2023. Council
Officers and the waste consultants met with EP Recycling
to get feedback on current kerbside collection services,
this was followed by site Visits to the Streaky Bay
Transfer Station and Cungena Landfill Site. The following
day Officers travelled to Ceduna and undertook a site visit
to the Ceduna Recycling Centre and Landfill site and then
a collaborative meeting between CEO’s and Waste
Officers from Streaky Bay, Ceduna, Wudinna, and Elliston
met to discuss current operations and future
opportunities. 

The waste consultants will now collate all the information
gained from the onsite visits and meetings to provide a
background information report for review. Prior to the
completion of the report the General Manager of
Prosperity will be meeting with the waste consultants to
discuss the outcomes of the site visits and how the report
should be presented. 

Eyre Peninsula Waste Management Strategy
The EPLGA hosted a second workshop in Port Lincoln on
May 8, 2023, the results to date were discussed and the
feedback report from that meeting is yet to be distributed. 

STREAKY BAY TRANSFER STATION 

Green Waste Area Closure and Fees
As per EPA requirements, the Green Waste area will be
closed from general public entry on the 1 August 2023, all
residents will be required to then dispose of green waste
via the times of the transfer station opening, fees will now
apply, to green waste disposal, greenwaste previously
was free of charge as it was used for landfill closure, this
is no longer required and significant costs are incurred for
shredding and disposal of greenwaste. 

Cardboard Fees
A new fee structure is now applied to cardboard disposal
to make it consistent with the fee structure for other loads
of waste, please see the fee structure below. Cardboard
to be accepted free of charge MUST be cut from 500mm
to 500mm. 

1636 m3 of Soft Furnishings 
104 m3 of C & D Waste 

Abusive and Aggressive Customers 
Council Officers have received over the past few months an
increase in reports of both aggressive and abusive
customers at the transfer station. This abuse has generally
been driven by operational staff requesting customers to
sort waste, CDL cans/bottles or the refusal of certain wastes
which are all fair and reasonable requests and relate to site
compliance, it has been disappointing that some of this was
from Community Groups. 

In recent visits to other regional and metro facilities, all
these sites, have required the equivalent of or a higher level
of sorting of waste or CDL prior to presentation at the site.
The Ceduna CDL facility requires all cans, glass bottles,
plastic bottles, and milk cartons to be separated, straws
removed, and bottle tops removed prior to depositing, CDL
attendants do not assist residents to do this, this was the
same for other facilities demonstrating that this is a
reasonable expectation at such facilities. 

Council Officers when undertaking site visits regularly see
high levels of contamination occurring at the site, this
causes inefficiencies in handling, additional costs
(particularly at shredding time) and most importantly non-
compliance and have instructed staff to be more vigilant
around this to ensure our compliance. 

Site Security 
Due to the ongoing abuse over the past few months a
review of the site was undertaken from the perspective of
ensuring staff safety, particularly in the light that at times
staff are working alone. The results of this review have
included the installation of CCTV cameras, ensuring staff
have emergency contact mechanisms, and that staff can
place themselves in a secure location in the event of an
abusive/aggressive situation. 

Soft Furnishings and C&D Waste
Both of these waste streams we have seen an increase in
quantity of receival over the past 12 months, a recent report
provided by the Waste Contractor indicated from December
2022 to April 2023 the following m3 of waste have been
transport to Cungena (total 1740m3);
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WASTE MATTERS CONT
 CONT

FEES AND CHARGES

Fees and Charges have been reviewed to further recoup
the cost of processing (shredding and transport) of items
such as green waste and timber, and other fees and
charges have been streamlined to have consistent
charges. 

COMMUNITY SURVEY

Council is seeking the feedback of the community in
regard to the development of its waste management
operations and asks the community to complete the
attached survey. 

The questionnaire is separated in two parts, the first
section explores your overall waste management
aspirations. Whilst the second section looks specifically at
the waste transfer station and its hours of operation and
aims to gather an insight into your preferred hours of
operations.
  
The purpose of the questionnaire is to gain an insight into
the community’s waste management aspirations so we
can consider these in the development of our Waste
Management Strategy and to gain an understanding of
your preferences of operating hours of the transfer station
so we can consider them in the review of our waste
transfer station operation hours. 
Please answer the following questions to the best of your
knowledge and opinion. Your responses will remain
confidential.

CANS AND BOTTLES DEPOSITS

Have you sorted your CDS properly?

Below are images of not acceptable and acceptable
sorting

SORT YOUR LOAD

Before your next trip to the transfer station, think about
how you can save yourself and time and effort by sorting
your load at home.

By sorting your materials it will make it easier for you to
move from bay to bay and recycle as much of your waste
as possible. Sorting your load will ensure you don’t just
throw everything into the general waste which may save
you money. 

Make sure you secure your load with net, ropes or tie
down straps to ensure you don’t litter on the way to the
resource recovery centre. You can be fined for littering if
waste items from your load are blown onto the road or
roadside area.

Not Acceptable 

Acceptable 

All containers MUST be seperated into Cardboard
Cartons / Plastic Bottles / Glass Bottles / Cans 
Again we have seen an increase in CDS containers
received at the site and below is a table outlining the
increase in volume that has been received. 
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WASTE MANAGEMENT - STREAKY BAY  2023/2024

Streaky Bay Waste Transfer and Resource Recovery Centre  

All fees and charges are based on volume and cost of Council to dispose (if required to be processed or
taken off site)  

General Household / Mixed Green Waste / Commercial and Industrial / Offal  

Car Boot and Small Wagons (140L) $10.00

240 L Wheelie Bin or equivalent $10.00

Utilities/small trailers/panel vans (up to 6x4) without sides up to water level $25.00

Utilities/small trailers/panel vans (up to 6x4) without sides above water level $35.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (up to 6x4) with high sides $45.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) without sides up to water level $50.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) without sides above water level $60.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) with high sides $70.00

Light Truck (up to 3 tonne) $70.00

Clean Green Waste  

Utilities/small trailers/panel vans (up to 6x4) without sides up to water level  $ 5.00 

Utilities/small trailers/panel vans (up to 6x4) without sides above water level  $10.00 

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (up to 6x4) with high sides  $15.00 

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) without sides up to water level  $20.00 

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) without sides above water level  $25.00 

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) with high sides  $30.00 

Timber (treated timber (including some packing products - crates, etc.))  

Utilities/small trailers/panel vans (up to 6x4) without sides up to water level $15.00

Utilities/small trailers/panel vans (up to 6x4) without sides above water level $25.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (up to 6x4) with high sides $25.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) without sides up to water level $35.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) without sides above water level $45.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) with high sides $55.00

Cardboard  

**If cut to size 500mm x 500mm then it will NO CHARGE

Car Boot and Small Wagons (140L) $5.00

240 L Wheelie Bin or equivalent $5.00

Utilities/small trailers/panel vans (up to 6x4) without sides up to water level $10.00

Utilities/small trailers/panel vans (up to 6x4) without sides above water level $15.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (up to 6x4) with high sides $25.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) without sides up to water level $30.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) without sides above water level $35.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) with high sides $50.00

Light Truck (up to 3 tonne) $60.00

Council News
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WASTE MANAGEMENT - STREAKY BAY  2023/2024

White Goods  

Small (Microwave, Kettle, etc) PER ITEM $10.00

Large (Washing Machine, Dryer, Fridge, TV) PER ITEM $20.00

Steel (saleable)  

All Saleable steel shall be free unless items are listed below  No Charge 

Large steel items must be disposed of at Cungena Landfill  No Charge 

Large Items  

Mattresses (single bed) PER ITEM $15.00

Mattresses (queen bed) PER ITEM $20.00

Mattresses (king bed) PER ITEM $25.00

Batteries  

Batteries (small) PER ITEM  No Charge 

Batteries (car, truck etc) PER ITEM  No Charge 

Tyres  

Car/4WD Tyre $15.00

Light Truck $20.00

Large Truck $30.00

Tractor, Grader and Other $60.00

Out of Hours Opening Fee  

Out of hours opening shall be subject to a call out fee in addition to normal deposit fees as outlined above. $100.00

Fill - Clean - Cungena Only  No Charge 

Blue Bins  

Additional Service - Blue Lidded Bin (per pickup) $8.00

Replacement Blue Lid Bin 240lt $90.00

Exemptions List  

CDL/Waste Opening Hours   

Streaky Bay Op Shops x dumpings up to value $200.00

Community group fundraising to be subject to one out of hours opening request (per community group)
free of charge for the purpose of dropping off sorted cans and bottles.

Council News
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WASTE MANAGEMENT - CDS OPERATIONS  2023/2024

Bulk Cans and Bottles unsorted
25% of value of all cans and

bottles deposited to be
retained OR do we not take?

Bulk Cans and Bottles unsorted and containing waste contamination (general household waste)
50% of value of all cans and

bottles deposited to be
retained OR do we not take?

Exemptions List - CDS Operations

Community Groups Fundraising shall be subject to one out of hours opening request (per Community
Group) free of charge per financial year for the purposes of dropping off SORTED cans and bottles

WASTE MANAGEMENT - CUNGENA

Cungena Landfill Facility

All fees and charges are based on volume and cost of Council to dispose (if required to be processed or
taken off site)

General Household / Mixed Green Waste / Commercial and Industrial / Offal

Light Truck (up to 3 tonne) $25.00

Truck to 8 tonne $40.00

Truck above 8 Tonne $60.00

Car Boot and Small Wagons (140L) $6.00

240L Wheelie Bin or equivalent $8.00

Utilities/small trailers/panel vans (up to 6x4) without sides up to water level $10.00

Utilities/small trailers/panel vans (up to 6x4) without sides above water level $12.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (up to 6x4) with high sides $15.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) without sides up to water level $17.50

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) without sides above water level $20.00

Utilities/tandem or single axle trailers (exceeding 6x4) with high sides $25.00

Steel

All Saleable steel shall be free unless items are listed below No Charge

Car Body $28.00

Rainwater Tank $22.00

Council News
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Council News

 WASTE MANAGE﻿MENT SURVEY

Gender:
a) Male
b) Female
c) Non-binary
d) Prefer not to say

Age:
a) Under 18 years old
b) 18-24 years old
c) 25-34 years old
d) 35-44 years old
e) 45-54 years old
f) 55-64 years old
g) 65 years or older

Size of Household:
a) 1 Persons
b) 2 Persons
c) 3 Persons
d) 4 Persons or more

How concerned are you about waste management and
its impact on the environment?
a) Not concerned at all
b) Slightly concerned
c) Moderately concerned
d) Very concerned
e) Extremely concerned

What types of waste management practices do you
currently follow? (Check all that apply)
a) Recycling
b) Composting
c) Reusing items
d) Donating items
e) Landfill disposal
f) Incineration
g) Other (Please specify): __________

Which waste management practice do you consider the
most effective in reducing environmental impact?
a) Recycling
b) Composting
c) Reusing items
d) Donating items
e) Landfill disposal
f) Incineration
g) Other (Please specify): __________

How satisfied are you with the current waste
management services in your area?
a) Very satisfied
b) Satisfied
c) Neutral
d) Dissatisfied
e) Very dissatisfied

What improvements would you like to see in waste
management services? (Please provide specific
suggestions, if any)

How would you rate the availability of recycling facilities in
your area?
a) Excellent
b) Good
c) Fair
d) Poor
e) Non-existent

Are there any particular waste items or materials that you
find challenging to recycle or dispose of properly? If yes,
please specify.

How would you feel about implementing waste reduction
measures, such as mandatory composting or recycling
programs?
a) Supportive
b) Neutral
c) Opposed

Are you aware of any educational programs or initiatives
related to waste management in your community?
a) Yes
b) No

If yes, please briefly describe the programs/initiatives you
are aware of.

How important is it for you to have access to educational
resources on waste management and recycling?
a) Very important
b) Important
c) Neutral
d) Not important
e) Not important at all

Would you be willing to pay a slightly higher waste
management fee to support environmentally friendly waste
management practices?
a) Yes, I would be willing.
b) No, I would not be willing.
c) It depends on the cost increase.

PART 1 - Waste Management Preferences & Aspirations 
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Council News

 WASTE MANAGE﻿MENT SURV﻿EY

PART 2 – Transfer Station Hours of Operation 

How often would you use the cans and bottles
recycling facility?
a) Weekly
b) Fortnightly 
c) Monthly
d) Quarterly
e) Half Yearly
f) Yearly
g) Never

How often would you use the transfer station waste
facility e.g cardboard, green waste, timber, steel, soft
furnishing, general waste?
a) Weekly
b) Fortnightly
c) Monthly
d) Quarterly
e) Half Yearly
f) Yearly
g) Never

Would you support the Transfer Station and CDS
Facility having separate opening times (e.g. if the CDS
Facility was open on certain days, but the transfer
station was closed)
a) Yes
b) No

Do you use the transfer station for business purposes?
a) Yes
b) No

Are you satisfied with the current opening hours?
a) Yes
b) No

Would you use the cans and bottles recycling facility
more if the hours were different?
a) Yes
b) No

Would you use the transfer station waste facility more if
the hours were different?
a) Yes
b) No

What day on the weekend would you rather the
transfer station be open?
a) Saturday
b) Sunday
c) Neither Day

Would you like to see the transfer station open at least
1 night per week?
a) Yes
b) No

What night would you like to see the transfer station open?
a) Monday
b) Tuesday
c) Wednesday
d) Thursday
e) Friday
f) Saturday
g) Sunday
h) None

What day of the week would you most likely use the
transfer station?
a) Monday
b) Tuesday
c) Wednesday
d) Thursday
e) Friday
f) Saturday
g) Sunday

What time of day would you most likely use the transfer
station?
a) Morning
b) Afternoon

Additional Comments
Do you have any other suggestions or comments related to
waste management that you would like to share?

Thank you for taking the time to complete this
questionnaire. Your feedback is greatly appreciated and
will contribute to improving waste management services in
our community.
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Council News

Image: Mayor Travis Barber at the recently completed Wirrulla By-Pass
Road.

Council has completed the construction and sealing of the
Wirrulla by-pass. Funded through the Local Roads and
Community Infrastructure (LRCI) Program. The
construction and sealing of the by-pass will facilitate the
movement of agricultural vehicles away from the centre of
the township to its outskirts, whilst providing some dust
suppression benefits to the township. 

The project was identified during Master-planning
consultation sessions with the community and was
delivered before the completion of the plans. The
rationale for this was that it had strong community support
and Council wanted to be seen that it would be proactive
in implementing the infrastructural recommendations from
the township masterplans.    

Yesterday marked the beginning of a new chapter for our
beloved Pioneers (Lions) Park. As part of its
redevelopment plan, Council have ramped up demolition
activities. We understand that this may be disheartening
to witness, as the park's current state might not look its
best. However, we assure you that it will be worth it in the
end!

The vision for the new Pioneers Park is nothing short of
remarkable. Council are dedicated to creating a space
that will be even more vibrant, inclusive, and enjoyable for
everyone in our community. The redevelopment project
aims to incorporate modern  menities, enhanced green
spaces, and recreational facilities that will cater to the
diverse interests and needs of our residents.

COUNCIL COMPLETES THE SEALING OF THE
WIRRULLA BY-PASS ROAD

PIONEERS PARK REDEVELOPMENT UPDATE

While the process of transforming our beloved park may
cause temporary inconveniences, let's keep our eyes on
the bigger picture. Imagine the laughter of children playing
in the new playground, families enjoying picnics on
beautifully landscaped lawn, and friends coming together
for community events in a revitalized gathering space. This
is the future we are working towards!

Council understand that change can be challenging, but we
kindly ask for your patience and support during this
transition. The redevelopment project will not only breathe
new life into Pioneers Park but will also serve as a
testament to our commitment to building a thriving
community for generations to come.

We will keep you updated on the progress of the
redevelopment at every step of the way. Thank you for your
understanding and enthusiasm. Together, let's embrace this
exciting journey towards a vibrant and rejuvenated
Pioneers Park!

In the meanwhile, here are some pictures of the demolition
so far. 
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A GRC Discovery Pit revealing maritime history (Lauren Karp) 
Mosaic Compass (Liz McTaggart) 
Playable 'Little Patty' 
Chain-sawed Wood Sculpture from fallen timber (Karen Carr)  
'Seven Sisters' Limestone Sculpture by a local Wirangu artist (Susie Betts) 
Wood-carved artworks (Abby Stevens) 

How exciting to begin to see dreams become a reality! Council is excited to see the progress of this project,
as with every project we’ve had to make some slight changes but all in all its looking amazing! The skate park
section is nearing completion and the nature play space and recreational areas have commenced. 

The nature play space was developed through the local Arts Up emerging artists who participated in an
experience in artistic production, knowledge, and skills development during artistic residencies at the Streaky
Bay Skate Park precinct during Autumn of 2021. The residencies included the visual arts of limestone, wood-
carving, Glass Reinforced Concrete (GRC) sculpture and mosaics, and the sculptural works featured are local-
made elements of the Nature Play space within the precinct, namely: 

STREAKY BAY YOUTH PRECINCT PROGRESS
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STREET TREES COMMUNITY DROP IN SESSION 



Join Us for a Community Drop-in Session on Our Street Trees! 🌳🏡



🌿📅 Date: Tuesday 18th July 2023
📍 Venue: Streaky Bay Visitor Information Centre

⏰ Time: 5:30pm – 6:30pm 
(this is a drop-in session, therefore interested persons are invited to drop in at any time during this period)



We invite you to an engaging community drop-in session where we'll be discussing the work our skilled arborist has
been doing to plan for the enhancement of our township tree canopy. 

Our consulting arborist has been hard at work conducting thorough street tree assessments, performing meticulous risk
assessments, undertaking soil testing, and expertly removing and pruning trees to ensure the safety and beauty of our
town.

Trees hold immense value to our community, providing shade, clean air, and an aesthetic charm that enriches our lives.
We understand the significance of these leafy companions and aim to keep you informed about the efforts being made
to care for and maintain our precious green assets.

This drop-in session is an opportunity for you to learn about the processes involved in assessing the health and
condition of our street trees, the measures taken to address potential risks, and the planning underway for future tree
plantings. This will cover the identification of tree species for future plantings. 

Share your thoughts, concerns, and ideas regarding our street trees and engage in fruitful conversations with our
arborist and fellow community members. This is a chance to have your voice heard and contribute to the preservation
and growth of our township’s tree canopy.

Let's nurture our tree canopy and shape a brighter future, one tree at a time. See you there!

STREAKY BAY STREET TREE UPDATE



WHAT WORK HAVE WE BEEN DOING AND WILL BE DOING?
Street Tree Assessments have been completed for the entire Streaky Bay township including the Foreshore Tourist
Park. With these site inspections having included a risk assessment of the existing trees around the township. 

Council at the July 2023 ordinary meeting will undertake a workshop with the consulting arborist to discuss the
outcomes of the assessments on existing trees and consider future tree planting. At the August 2023 ordinary meeting,
Council will review Council’s existing Tree Management Policy. 

A community drop-in session will be held (see details below), for members of the general public to come in and discuss
concerns, seek feedback, or ask questions around the project and street trees within the project scope. 

Following this on the Wednesday, the arborists along with Council staff will be undertaking testing at key locations on
soil and tree health to ensure that when Council begins legacy planting there won’t be not existing problems that will
cause inhibit future plantings. This is on top of the testing which Council has undertaken previously. 
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Community Dates and Meefings 

Meals on Wheels Roster 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 

July 17th  Senior Citizens 
Homes Inc 

Notice of special general meeting of the members of the 
SBSCH inc – 5:15pm 

 

Streaky Bay 
Hotel 

July 18th  Street Trees Community Drop-in Session 5:30-6:30 pm  
Streaky Bay 

Visitor 
Centre 

July 20th  Probus Meeting to be held – all welcome  Flinders 
Room 

Aug 1st  Hospital Auxilliary Meeting to be held at 2pm  Elmhaven 

Aug 24th  Streaky Bay 
Presenters Group 

Country Arts SA Presentation – Nancy Bates 
Performance @ 7pm  

Streaky Bay 
Institute 

Oct 21st  Rodeo by the Sea Gates open at 2 pm main event 5 pm 
www.rodeobythesea.com.au  

Streaky Bay 
Racecourse   

Oct 28th  Save the Date Car Boot Sale 10 am -2 pm @ Buff Lodge, 49 Park Tce  Buff Lodge  

Monday 3rd July T & K Johnson Monday 24th July P Pudney & E Williams 

Tuesday 4th July J Smith & F Carrol 
 Tuesday 25th July P Hogan & L Lewis 

Wednesday 5th July K Amey & D Stephens Wednesday 26th July A & S Bignell 

Thursday 6th July H Flanigen & A Sidler Thursday 27th July G & M Lee 

Friday 7th July M & B Fox Friday 28th July S Montgomerie & K Johnson 

Monday 10th July B Black & G Banks Monday 31st July T & K Johnson 

Tuesday 11th July A Tarrant & D Trevena Tuesday 1st Aug N Smith & G Sincock 

Wednesday 12th July P Morgan & J Crabb Wednesday 2nd Aug G & H Georgiou 

Thursday 13th July K Brace & A Goddard Thursday 3rd Aug J Hollitt & j Crabb 

Friday 14th July K Moroney & S Male Friday 4th Aug L Dunchue & L Kerin 

Monday 17th July L & G McCarten Monday 7th Aug A Tivy & C Boylan 

Tuesday 18th July M & R Swanson Tuesday 8th Aug P Pudney & E Williams 

Wednesday 19th July J Williams & S Gilmore Wednesday 9th Aug L Bubner & A Goddard 

Thursday 20th July R Smith & A Kelsh Thursday 10th Aug A & S Bignell 

Friday 21st July G & H Scantlebury Friday 11th Aug K Trezona & F Carrol 
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Community News

ADELAIDE GUITAR FESTIVAL

An afternoon of beautiful acoustics and live music. From
floaty mellow tunes, traditional Brazilian, and finishing
with some groovy rock, this event could not have
showcased the art of the guitar any more perfectly.

Starting on the Streaky Bay Hotel deck it was a fresh
morning but what a great turn out for the first two acts
Tilly Tjala Thomas and Nathan May, both giving us an
easy Sunday morning start. After a brief break we
headed up to the back of the pub for an energetic
performance by the talented Lucas Day, showing off his
foot percussion drum set and lively tunes, he had the
kids up and dancing and the oldies tapping their once
dancing feet.The crew then headed over to The Streaky
Bay Institute to set up for the next four brilliant acts, with
the crowd following not far behind. 

Starting off with Alain and Mike who performed some
Traditional Brazilian pieces that transported us across the
globe. Showcasing a gorgeous seven stringed guitar,
which is very common in Brazilian music, they did not
disappoint. Followed by the character which is Darren
Hanlon, his comedic stories and life experiences
provided plenty of comedy along with his musical talent.
He even brought out the ukulele for the kids as they
threw paper airplanes around him. 

Rob took to the stage next with his beautiful tunes
inspired by his indigenous background as well as sharing
the stories that inspired them. The final act at The
Institute was by none other than Steph Strings, one of the
most popular acts of the day you could say, with roughly
100 people in attendance. 

Lastly, the crowd headed over to the pub for one final
boogey with Burger Joint who provided entertainment for
everyone, even cranking out the unique kids tunes. 

All up a wonderful free event for our Streaky Bay
community thanks to the Adelaide Festival Centre’s –
Adelaide Guitar Festival. 

NAIDOC - FOR OUR ELDERS

Thankyou to the NAIDOC committee organisers for
putting on such a friendly community event celebrating
the history, culture and achievements of Aboriginal and
Torres Strait Islander peoples. The day was a massive
hive of activity including a story corner, smudge stick
workshop, basket weaving workshop, mural painting with
Suzie Betts, traditional artifact education and Ceduna
Language Centre info stall. 

There was easily over 100 people in attendance on the
day with the school bringing through classes across
different time slots and the kindy kids joining for some fun,
as well as a bunch of local families and many others
interested in the events of such a beautiful nationally
recognised week for our First Nations people. 
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Community News

EP LANDSCAPE BOARD UPDATE

Pest Plants 
The Board continues weed control in the region. During
June the following works were undertaken:
• Boxthorn control along Sceale Bay Road, Baird Bay  
 Road and Calca Road
• Boxthorn control along Cape Bauer crownland with
support from the Department for Environment and Water
• Gazania control to halt the spread outside of the Streaky
Bay township into our vulnerable coastline, vegetation
communities and pastoral lands.

Feral Predator Control, Venus Bay Conservation Park
In conjunction with National Parks and Wildlife staff, the
EP Landscape Board facilitated a thermal night drone trial
to protect threatened species including the Hooded
Plover and the Greater Bilby, from feral predators. The
drone trial was a success enabling feral predators to be
controlled in hard to access terrain. 

NAIDOC WEEK Event, Streaky Bay
The EP Landscape Board collaborated with the District
Council of Streaky Bay, the National Parks & Wildlife
Service, the Streaky Bay Community Library and the
Streaky Bay NAIDOC Committee to hold a Streaky Bay
NAIDOC event at the RSL hall in July. Local students and
community members participated in cultural activities
including basket weaving, smudge stick creation and
canvas painting, while younger attendees were treated to
a play corner and story time.

Grant Opportunities 

Heritage Agreement Grant Funding 
The Native Vegetation Heritage Agreement Grant
Program is now open. Grant funding is available to
provide support to landowners to help manage
biodiversity on their properties and may include
assistance for fencing, pest plant and animal control and
biodiversity monitoring.

Grants are available for works on individual Heritage
Agreements or works spanning multiple Heritage
Agreements. There are three tiers of grants available
(GST inclusive), up to $100,000. Grants can be for one-off
activities or activities that span multiple years.

More information at: 
 www.environment.sa.gov.au/topics/nativevegetation/prot
ecting-enhancing/heritage-agreements/   

Once landholders submit an expression of interest, an
Eyre Peninsula Landscape Board officer will be in touch to
arrange a site visit and discuss your property.

HOSPITAL AUXILLIARY

Was nice to have Lesley present at our meeting with many
concerns aired following medical clinic meeting where
there was a very good concerned number of people
present. The ongoing situation seemingly in so many
communities now is certainly worrying with very little
improvement in the situation we find ourselves in and the
burden the local board and council are faced with.

The vein finder request from last meeting is being met by
the C.W.A now.

Requests have been made for some recliners for
Elmhaven flat which has been repainted and upgraded
and in high demand for visiting staff. Acommodation is
proving a costly and hard to find problem. Outside chairs
for veranda at Hospital Kerry to look into when in Lincoln.
New curtains for 3 hospital rooms are also being priced by
Leslie and we have agreed to purchase these.

Grateful thanks to Mens shed for repairing and painting of
seats around the garden and many thanks was expressed
to volunteers for efforts with garden areas of both hospital
and Elmhaven.

Next Meeting hopefully [unless you are advised otherwise]
at Elmhaven 2p.m. Tuesday 1st August

The Streaky Bay Men’s Shed held its AGM on Friday the
30th of June at the Men’s Shed. The President Bruce Hein
gave a comprehensive report on the achievements for the
past year which included BBQ catering, making of toys
etc, restoration of garden seats and shelves for the Craft
Shop. He also acknowledged Jude Wilson for preparing a
banner and logo during the year. The Treasurer gave a
detailed report which highlighted a small profit for the
year.  

Rob Fiebig was elected as President following Bruce
Hein’s resignation. John Lelifeld was elected as vice
President taking over from Malcolm Brace. Wayne Miller
was re-elected as secretary and Jim Petty as treasurer. 

The meeting concluded with fresh scones, jam and cream
provided by Rob Fiebig. 

Current projects now being undertaken at the Men’s Shed
include restoration of a rocking chair, fish tank stand for
Elmhaven, caravan sink covers and wooden toys. The
Men’s Shed is always looking for new members so if you
would like to join this group of men they would love to
welcome you.
Photo Jim Petty treas. Rob Feibig  President and Wayne
Miller Sec

STREAKY BAY MENS SHED
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Community News

STREAKY BAY INDOOR BOWLS

A team has won the weekly 3 scheduled games played
at the S.B.I.B.C. on 4 consecutive Wednesdays.

It must be noted that on each of the 4 occasions the
winning team comprised different players (see below)
and to win all 3 games on any afternoon is quite a feat. 
 This variation of team members is the club’s policy to
where possible each week place bowlers in different
teams,often to play in a different position i.e. a skip one
week, maybe a third, second or lead the next.

All the weekly interchange brings challenge, lots of fun
and social chit chat.

Wednesday afternoons at the club are never boring.
Visitors are welcome. There were 3 on June 27 which
brought the total number of bowlers up to 21 on that day.

June birthdays for Nicki Mayhew 14/6 and Wayne Miller
29/6 were celebrated with a cake on 21/6 and to top off
their day Nicki won the card and Wayne won the spot.

As the winter months set in a number of indoor door
bowlers head north to warmer climes. Among them are
Jim and Shirley Petty who plan to visit relatives and
friends, and Bev O’Brien who will travel with husband
John to their “other home”.   

Winning teams were - 
June  7 = Gay, Pam (visitor), Shirley, Connie 
June 14= Connie, Bev O., Bev W.
June 21= Gay, Denise, Julie
June 28= Jim P., Gay, Julie

The State Government is developing South
Australia’s Youth Action Plan 2023-2026 to enhance
fair and equitable access to opportunities, resources
and supports for young people aged 12-25.

They invite all young people, stakeholder
organisations and anyone with an interest in young
people to share ideas about the key issues affecting
young people in South Australia.

Visit the yourSAy page to complete an anonymous
survey. You don’t need to register and there are no
mandatory questions so you can simply skip any
areas that you’re not interested in. You’ll also find a
handy FAQ sheet, a straightforward consultation
paper and other helpful resources.

Consultation is open until Sunday 6 August.

Join the conversation today at: 
yoursay.sa.gov.au/yoursay-sa-gov-au-youth-action-
plan-2023-2026 

SA'S NEW YOUTH ACTION PLAN 

STREAKY BAY COUNTRY WOMENS ASSOCIATION 

CWA June meeting was attended by 14 members.  Life
member Prue Cook  attended after  an absence of a few
months and it was good to see her.  

Our Secretary/Treasurer Sharon Anderson is away on
her annual work commitments which happen to be in the
warmer climates. " well organised Sharon " .  
Handicraft ladies stayed after  the meeting to ply their
gifted talents. Well done ladies.

CWA are always  happy to welcome new members to
" Share and Care "company plus new and old crafts
so please just come. 

You can contact President Helen Flanigan or any
member for info anytime. 
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registration (dog, cat, business, breeder)
replacement discs
deceased or lost pets
animal/owner information on Dogs and Cats Online
payments and concession cards
other dog/cat related enquiries

Dogs and Cats Online is now available to the public to
add new registrations for dogs and cats or make changes
to your existing registration information.

Dogs and Cats Online is the state wide system used by
all South Australian councils for dog, cat and breeder
registration.

https://dogsandcatsonline.com.au 

DOG OWENERSHIP IN STREAKY BAY

DACO ONLINE

Maybe You Love Your Pet More Than Your Partner

All of us at the Council encourage you to keep your pets
safe and well.  Good for your pet, good for you and good
for our community. We all love our pets. In last month’s
column about pets I revealed that, crazily, you could
marry your dog in India. 

Crazy? Think about this.

Choosing a pet over a partner is more common than you
think.  A new poll of 3,500 dog owners found that 4 out
of 5 people think their dog’s reaction to a potential
partner is an important factor in determining whether or
not it’s a love match, and 86 percent said they would
break up with someone who didn’t get on with their dog.  
More than 16 percent of married dog owners said they
would rather celebrate their dog’s birthday over their
spouse’s. One woman went so far as to call time on a
25-year marriage after her husband asked her to choose
between staying married to him or keeping their dogs. 
 She hasn’t seen or heard from him since.
So how many of these get a tick?

⃞ You say hello to your pet first when you come home
(+ hugs and kisses?)

⃞  You let rip on complimenting your pet, not your
partner. (“beautiful boy”, “gorgeous girl”?)

⃞  You have more photos of your pet than your partner
on your mobile.

⃞ You tell everything to your pet (and you swear it’s
listening, not like your partner).

⃞You have a cute nickname for your pet (it’s “hey you”
for your partner).

⃞ You would rather sleep next to your pet than your
partner (go figure).

⃞ You find it “really cute” when your pet snores but
“disgustingly horrible” when it’s your partner.

⃞ You make your partner sit on the floor because your
pet has taken over the couch.

⃞  You will always feed your pet before your partner
gets to eat.

⃞You miss your pet a lot more than your partner when
you’re away.

⃞  You take out private health insurance for your pet.
(Your   partner can use public health like everyone else).

⃞ You always take your pet on holiday. Your partner can
come as long as they pay their own way.

I don’t mind saying I could be in a bit of trouble here.

But before you decide, here’s the catch. 

If your pet is a dog or a cat, registration renewals have to
be completed by the 31st August to avoid a fine. (This can
be done online at dogsandcatsonline.com.au or you may
contact the Council Office for assistance on 8626 1001).

However, it is quite probable that your partner doesn’t
have to be registered, so that’s a win for your partner. Not
sure if that’s enough of a win for me though.

David Francis, General Inspector.
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STREAKY BAY PROBUS FAITH NOTES

STREAKY BAY
NATIONAL TRUST MUSEUM

Opening Hours
Tuesdays 9 – 2

Friday 9 – 2
And Saturday 9 -12 noon

(Sat in daylight saving months)

NATIONAL TRUST MUSEUM

Fear is in the air at the moment. There is the fear, the
dreadful fear, experienced by those whose lives were
changed and families impacted forever in the Hunter
Valley bus tragedy a fortnight ago. Across our nation
families and communities have been devastated by
flood and bushfires of recent years. There is the
subsequent fear that such disasters could be repeated.
We see fear in the faces of the young and old, innocent
victims of the senseless and futile war being fought out
in their homeland of Ukraine. There is fear in our region
and world as geopolitical uncertainties threaten peace
and stability. Jesus words: Blessed are the
peacemakers seem to count for little in the global race
for power, supremacy, military advantage and control.
And sometimes in my work I encounter people who
have a great fear of dying.

Fear can be a destructive force in our lives if we allow it
to be. Fear can lead to despair and manifest itself in
anger, suspicion and even hatred towards those who
are different to us. Fear blights our joy and drains our
energy, freezing us in a vacuum of in-action.

Into this atmosphere of fear Jesus enters and speaks
those timeless words of the Gospel:  Do not be afraid.
These words are echoed in so many places in the
Scriptures. They are words of comfort … words of
reassurance … words of encouragement and hope. 

But are hearts and ears open to hear them? Do we let
them speak to the fears that trouble our hearts, disturb
our lives and disrupt our peace? They should trigger a
response of trust in our hearts. 

Don’t be imprisoned by your fears. Simply trust! Jesus’
words challenge us to move away from fear, to nurture
the grace of trust in our hearts, trust in God who calms
our fears and fills us with His peace.

Another busy meeting was held last month at Probus, 
 with approx 20 attended including 3 guests. 

Our guest speaker was the highlight. Lou Elliot who spoke
to us on her 65 km walking trek on the Overland track
earlier this year through the cradle  Mountains of
Tasmania. It was something she had on her bucket list. 
Her parents Christine, Phillip and sister Jasmine
accompanied her on this family trip. 

They all had to prepare for this awesome adventure by
walking with packs on for months before, to get fit. 
They  continually did yoga at night to stretch and get
ready for the next day. 

They camped at night in cabins and had their meals
prepared and catered for by the guides who walked with
them. Her mother  Chris celebrated a milestone birthday
while on the trip.

Lou showed us many photos during her talk. We were all
mesmerised by the spectacular scenery and the
passionate memories she shared with us.  She said the
family time was invaluable.

Lou was presented and thanked with a Probus pen by
Shirley Petty.

We also had  Leanne Holmes call in for a short discussion
on signing people up for 'My Care' Helping ppl over 65
with any difficulties  they may have with health problems,
and home care. It was a lovely morning. 

Next Meeting will be held on the 20th July in the Flinders
Room. All Welcome.  
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SATC RECREATIONAL FISHING TOURISM STRATEGY

Taking our survey using QR code below
Email a submission to: researchservices@sa.gov.au

Have your say on our Recreational Fishing Tourism
Strategy, to help SATC understand how to grow the
tourism sector currently worth $380 million a year to
South Australia’s visitor economy.

Around 810,000 leisure visitors to and within South
Australia include fishing as part of their trip - making it
an important driver of visitation across the state, and an
opportunity for South Australia to be a key recreational
fishing tourism destination. 

What's being decided?
The South Australian Tourism Commission in
partnership with RecFish SA is developing a
recreational fishing tourism strategy to:
• help the sector achieve full potential; and
• maximise its contribution to the South Australian
economy, people and nature.

The Strategy will be an important strategic piece that
aligns with the South Australian Visitor Economy Sector
Plan and the South Australian Regional Visitor Strategy.
The Strategy is at the preliminary stages, and we would
like to understand what your needs and views are to
inform its development.

The South Australian Tourism Commission (SATC)
recognises the important role that recreational fishing
tourism plays as part of the wider visitor economy and
is committed to supporting a sustainable Recreational
Fishing Tourism sector. Recreational fishing tourism is
an important driver of visitation across the State, and
recreational fishers contribute to the dispersal of
tourism dollars deep into the regions.

The aim of the strategy is to:
• Consolidate South Australia as a key recreational
fishing tourism destination through promotion of its
natural assets and fishing experiences and destinations
through the state.
• Provide a framework and set of indicators that
highlights the economic contribution of recreational
fishing tourism to our state.

Get involved.
Have your say by:

The survey closes on Tuesday, 27 July.

SA AMBULANCE

GoodSAM saves lives

South Australia has joined the global GoodSAM program
which saves lives through our natural instinct to help
others in a crisis.

Registered health practitioners, tertiary-level health care
students and SA Ambulance Service staff can now sign up
as GoodSAM responders.

GoodSAM is an alert system that uses a phone app to
notify registered responders – like off-duty health
professionals and first-aiders – if a cardiac arrest occurs
near them.

These responders can provide CPR while an ambulance is
on the way.

GoodSAM also provides details of nearby defibrillators
(Automated External Defibrillators or AEDs) further
improving the chances of surviving a cardiac arrest.

In South Australia, SA Ambulance Service has partnered
with GoodSAM to deliver this program.
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NETBALL & FOOTBALL RESULTS
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ANGLICAN CHURCH STREAKY BAY
DIOSECE OF WILLOCHERA



Will be holding SYNOD in Streaky Bay

28 and 29 Oct. 2023
 

Expressions of interest wanted for catering meals 
 Needed for three meals and 4 lunches with some dietary

requirements  
For approx. 120 people

 Numbers known closer to the date 
Contact Peter Eylward 8626 6946

STREAKY BAY-CEDUNA AND MINNIPA
CATHOLIC PARISHES
SUNDAY MASS TIMES



Streaky Bay:                                    
First, Third and Fifth Sundays 8.30a.m.
Second and Fourth Sundays 10.30a.m.

Chandada:                                      
 First and Fifth Sundays 10.30a.m.
 Second and Fourth Sundays 8.30a.m.

Minnipa                                             
Third Sunday 11.00a.m.

Ceduna                                            
Every Sunday 6.00p.m.







St Augustine’s of Hippo
Streaky Bay 

All services from now at 10.30.am 
Streamed from Port Pirie except 
when a minister is present

STREAKY BAY SENIOR CITIZEN’S HOMES
INCORPORATED

NOTICE OF SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING



Notice is hereby given of a Special General Meeting of
the members of the SBSCH Inc. @ 5.15pm on 17th July
2023 in the meeting room of the Streaky Bay Hotel-
Motel, 33 Alfred Tce Streaky Bay for the purpose of
discussion & voting on amendments to the SBSCH Inc
Constitution.

28



 

OFFICIAL

 
 

 

 

 

 
STREAKY BAY  

Invest in a FREE Bushfire Safety workshop. Protect you and your family 
for the 2023/2024 Fire Danger Season!  

 
Can you CONFIDENTLY? 
 Protect your family and home if threatened by a bush fire? 

 Protect your family and home on your own? 

 Say your property is prepared to be bushfire safe?  

 Decide when to leave, stay or defend your property? 

 Understand Emergency Warnings 

 Read and predict weather conditions in your local area? 

If you have answered NO to any of the above, this workshop is for YOU!  

WHEN:  Thursday 24th August 2023 6pm-8pm  

WHERE: Streaky Bay RSL Hall, 55 Montgomerie Terrace, 

Streaky Bay. (Located in Streaky Bay Golf Course) 
                                                              

CONTACT: CFS Community Engagement Officer, Kylie Kleinig to 

register your attendance Ph: 0428 891 745 or 

E: Kylie.Kleinig@eso.sa.gov.au  

 
 

Bushfire Ready Workshop         

Your invited 
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BUFF LODGE



49 Park Avenue, Streaky Bay 
Open to the public

Monday - Friday
4pm - 8pm



Happy Hour TUESDAY 4-8pm

Casual Darts Thursday
FREE 8 ball table 






NO EFTPOS - CASH ONLY
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Chapel, Office, Garden and Crematorium 



1123 Flinders Highway,

Port Lincoln 5606

www.westcoastfunerals.com.au
 

Streaky Bay and Districts
Representative
Peter McNicol



Telephone 0427 261 328

 
For your 

Property Maintenance needs




• Slashing & mowing
• Weed spraying

• General gardening & maintenance
• Bobcat Work & Attachments



Call Greg and Sonya 

0487 445 693

Streaky Bay Realty
Local Real Estate Agency

Servicing the Eyre Peninsula with 30 years experience
Family owned & operated


Streaky Bay Realty
10 Bay Road, Streaky Bay SA 5680
Contact Travis Barber 0421 925 005

info@streakybayrealty.com.au
www.streakybayrealty.com.au
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Employment
STREAKY BAY HOTEL MOTEL

Streaky Bay Hotel is seeking a casual cleaner. Please
phone 8626 1008 or email
admin@streakybayhotel.com.au 

Streaky Bay Hotel is currently seeking a breakfast chef.
This is a casual position and the successful person
must be able to work weekends and public holidays. 
To apply for this position please email
manager@streakybayhotel.com.au or phone 8626 1008 

SA HEALTH

Community support worker. Open to everyone. Casual
position. Job number 764942  
Contact Veronica Foster 8626 1310
veronica.foster@sa.gov.au
further info available at
www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/careers

Community support worker. Open to everyone. Casual
position. Job number 765247
Contact Eliza Helps 8626 1310
eliza.helps@sa.gov.au
further info available at
www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/careers

 

 




School Support officer positions available for
2023, 

for classroom support across the school in Primary,
Middle and Senior classes. Applicants need to apply
online through the Employable Ancillary Register,
undertake or have a current Working with Children
Check, Reporting Abuse and Neglect (RAN) training
and hold an approved educational first aid
certificate. 

Contact the school and we can work through these
with you.

Please contact Chris Roberts or Tim O’Reilly for
more information or to express interest in these
positions on 86261202.
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O P E N I N G  H O U R S

C O U N C I L  O F F I C E
9 A M - 5 P M  

P  8 6 2 6  1 0 0 1

V I S I T O R  C E N T R E  
9 A M - 5 P M

P  8 6 2 6  7 0 3 3
( H O U R S  S U B J E C T  T O  C H A N G E )

40


	00 Council News -July 23 - 6 pages updated.docx
	Alternate Dump Point Locations
	Depot Office Transportable
	Foreshore Lawn Scarifying
	Council Office Lift Installation
	Dog and Cat Management Plan
	Animal Management
	Food Handling Safety and Inspections

	Lions Park Project Development
	Native Bushfood Garden Funding
	Eyre Peninsula Monopoly Board
	RDA EP / SATC Regional Branding Review – Seafood Frontier
	Eyre’s Waterhole Overnight Camping
	Township Entrance Statements – Streaky Bay – Final Concepts and Development Approval
	Adelaide Guitar Festival
	RAA Electric Vehicle Charge Network
	EP Desalination Plant Project
	Advertising and Movable Sign Policy Reviews
	Ceduna to Streaky Bay Bus Service
	Council endorsed at the May meeting of Council for a motion to be put forward by the EPLGA to undertake a feasibility study that explores the reinstatement of a bus service between Ceduna and Port Lincoln, that will include Streaky Bay en-route.

	SA Power Networks – Customer Consultative Panel – Expert Witness Participation
	Bendigo Bank Meeting
	Council Officers met with a representative from the Bendigo Bank in Port Lincoln to discuss opportunities for a branch to be established in Streaky Bay. A number of options were discussed with further market research to be undertaken, Council Officers...

	NBN Co. Meeting
	Township/District Management Review
	Streaky Bay Connectivity Project
	Mobile Food Van Vendor Policy Review
	Request to Develop Housing for GPs in the Eyre Peninsula
	Health, Business and Community Hub Feasability Study
	Fringe Festival Opportunities
	Robinson Basin Lens
	4. Adapting to Change:
	From the CEO’s desk: Strategic planning
	5. Measuring Progress and Accountability:
	1. Setting a Clear Direction:
	2. Effective Resource Allocation:
	3. Community Engagement and Collaboration:

	Local Drug and Alcohol Community Action Plan
	Australian Early Childhood Development Census Meeting

	02 Community Dates - July 2023.docx
	Criterion July - 2023 DRAFT.pdf
	Faith advert July 2023.pdf
	Streaky Bay Bushfire Ready Flyer.docx



